
 
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

MUNICIPAL OFFICERS OF THE TOWN OF 
OLD ORCHARD BEACH 

 
The Municipal Officers of the Town of Old Orchard Beach, Maine hereby give Public 
Notice that there will be a Public Hearing held at the Town Hall, Council Chambers, on 
June 19th, 2018 at 6:30 p.m. to consider the following: 
 
Shall the Town Council of the Town of Old Orchard Beach amend the Code of 
Ordinances, Chapter 54, Traffic and Vehicles, amending Section 54-187, Restrictions and 
Prohibitions, amending Winona Avenue, by adopting the underscored language and 
deleting the strikethrough language as follows:   
 
Winona Avenue. Diagonal parking shall be allowed on the south side (right side facing the ocean), 
and there shall be no parking parallel parking shall be allowed on the north side (left side facing 
the ocean) of Winona Avenue from Seaside Avenue to the seawall. 
 
Per Order of the Municipal Officers this 5th  day of  June  2018. 
 
A True Copy 
Attest: 
 
s/Kim M. McLaughlin  
Kim M. McLaughlin, Town Clerk 
 


